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VCCC – Kamloops Chapter Newsletter Box 239 Kamloops, BC V2C 5K6 

Email kamshafteditor@gmail.com         Editor: Dave Dickinson 

National Website: www.vccc.com 
---------- Next Issue Deadline for Classifieds & News- March 10th --------- 

---------- April Issue Deadline for Classifieds & News- April 14th ---------- 

Vol. 47 No. 1 & 2 

 

Calendar of Events  *Kamloops Chapter Events 

*Jan 24th    General Meeting [Fourth Wednesday] 

*Feb  NO KAMSHAFT or Emails from your Editor for the month of February 

*Feb 4th  Group Breakfast (Contact Ernie McNaughton 250 573 5965 if you plan on attending) 

*Feb 18th Annual Bowling (see page 2) 

*Feb 28th General Meeting  

*Apr 1st  Easter Parade (see page5)  

*Jun 8-10th Back Road Tour 

 As Editor I would appreciate hearing from you in regards to articles, car stories 

or just about anything as at the moment,5)I do not have much lined up in the way of items for the 

upcoming Kamshafts.  

 

http://www.vccc.com/
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By: Dick Parkes 250 573 5740 rparkes@telus.net 

 

     There is light at the end of the tunnel for Ken Finniganôs 1965 Austin Healey 
3000 restoration project.  He has just finished installing the new stainless steel 
exhaust system and is now working on the throttle linkage and other finishing 
touches.  This gorgeous vehicle will definitely be hitting the road in 2018. 
     Ernie McNaughton is using the idle winter months to 
have the engine and automatic transmission rebuilt 
for their 1964½ Mustang.  Both are now done and 
after all of the accessories are attached, they will be 
re-installed together as one unit. 

     One of our newer members, Keith Barron, is also 
using the winter down-time to rebuild the braking system on their 1953 Chrysler 
Windsor Deluxe.  It was almost done when he had to (literally) pack it all up and 
move to their new home in Rose Hill. 

    Another marathon restoration project came to completion when Jim 
and Pat Johannsonôs 1970 Land Rover Safari arrived back in their 
driveway recently.  Iôve lost track of how long this project has been in 
the works but it must have been five or six years, at least.  Fantastic 
job Jim, and one to be very proud of.   
    
   At the most 
recent work 
bee on 

our 
recently-acquired 1928 Dodge Standard 
Six, a lot of items were completed and it 
should be road-worthy soon.  The re-
lined brake shoes have been installed 
along with the newly varnished and 
painted wheels, which look very nice.  
The rad shell came back from the chrome 
shop and it was installed along with the 
refurbished radiator.  New tail lights (with 
turn signals) and mounts were bolted 

on along with accessory turn signal lights at the 
front.  The new tires have arrived and will 

probably go on for good 
at the next work 
session.  Lots of little 
things have also been 
done such as installing 
seat belts, lubricating all 
of the window 
mechanisms, changing 
the speedometer, etc.  
Hopefully, we will see 
this treasure leading the 
Easter Parade.  
  

      
   Thanks to the use of Jake Surlineôs garage, I have made some progress on my 1958 VW floor pan.  
Three new quarter-panels have been welded in and after I flip it over and clean up the underside, it will 
be off to the sandblasters and then painted.  My plan is to install the front and rear suspensions and 
the engine on the pan and then put the body back on.   

What is it they say about the best made plans???JDick 
 

mailto:rparkes@telus.net
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Annual  Family Bowling is on Sunday Feb. 18, 2018 at 

Bowlertime on 8th Ave. North Kamloops at 3 p.m.  
      Please arrive early to pay and get your shoes - we would like to have 

teams made up ahead of time so if you could sign up at the next meeting or 

phone me (Lila) 250 573-4256 it would certainly help. 

     Immediately following the games we will meet at White Spot on 

Tranquille Rd. for dinner at 5 p.m. We will have to have exact numbers for 

reservations there. 

     This year they will have 4 items on a special menu for you to choose from - that should speed up the meals.  

Come and join the fun and see if you can win one of the special certificates for something?  Lila Foley 
 

KAMLOOPS CHAPTER  
MEMBERSHIP ROSTER 

If you would like to make any changes to how your name, details or picture 

appeared in the 2016 please contact Dick Parkes 250 573 5740 or 
rparkes@telus.net   

The date for the cut-off would be the end of February, the same as the 

deadline for 2018 dues payment. 
 

********* *** ******  

VCCC President Del Holbrook is asking each chapter to discuss the 

ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ǇǊƛƭΩǎ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ 
Meeting. 
1.  What are the benefits to a member to have his car judged at a  
            May Tour?   
2.  What ways does your Chapter use to recruit new members?   

 3        What special events does your Chapter hold that are highly 

anticipated by your members?   

Please be prepared to talk on this at the January General Meeting as I have asked Ray to have 

it on the agenda at the January Meeting. Thanks, Governor Ken Hoshowski, 

 

********* *** *****  
 

February’s Group Breakfast  

 

Group Breakfast this month is 9:30 Sunday February 4th at Denny’s 175 Kokanee 

Way. Limited to 34 attending. If you plan on attending please notify. 

Ernie McNaughton 250 573 5965 by 5 pm Saturday Feb. 3rd 

 

mailto:rparkes@telus.net
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The 2018 EXECUTIVE 

 

President; -      Ray Henry 

VP; -       Jim Carroll 

Secretary;-      Marg McNaughton 

Governor; -         Ken Hoshowski 

Alt. Governor;    - Bob Gieselman 

Past President;     -Bob Gieselman

Directors 

Charlie Lawrence 

Craig Beddie 

Don Potts 

Ernie McNaughton 

Jason Tasko 

John Bone 

Steve Bell 

 
Dodge Work Bee Jan 13th 
    The first work party of 2018 on the 1928 Doge Bros. sedan.  14 
members were present.   

John Bone and Jason Tasko sanded the wooden spokes to 
show the original wood grain.  

John Bone sand blasted, cleaned and painted the wheel rims 
and about 100 small pieces.  He also mounted the new tires.   

Keith Baron and Art Harms were busy trying to get all the pushrods connected for the four wheel 
mechanical brakes.   

Grant Rice worked on assembling the radiator shell which just arrived from the chrome shop in 
Calgary to the radiator.  

Dick Parkes install the windshield and wiper motor 
Bruce Bawtree worked on lubricating and adjusting the roll up windows.   
Terry Davidson and John Robertson worked on installing the hood lacing.   
Ken Hoshowski installed a new rear view mirror.   
As usual all this work was supervised by a very organized Craig Beddie who seemed to be 

everywhere at once.  
Thanks to Andy Cordonier for the use of his shop facilities.  
Although unable to assist, it was also nice to see Julian Slotylak out to check out the project.   



5 

 

It is nice to see the interest in this old car and the number of members who have assisted.   
I would be remiss if I didnôt mention that Virgil Lysgaard made up a couple of rear light 

brackets.  My apologies if I have missed anyone who has helped out.  Each work party brings us closed 

to see this old car back on the road. JKen. 
 

 
Craig        Grant     Terry 

 
                    Art    Dick     Keith & John 
  

 48th Annual EASTER PARADE SUNDAY APRIL 1st 

 
   There was an Easter Parade planning meeting at Dick & Joys on January 17th 
with 10 members in attendance. It was very important that as this year the 
RCMP will not be offering any traffic control which is quite a change. 

   It was decided to carry on using the same route as past years however this year 
It will consist of a drive from the Dunes Golf Course to Riverside Park obeying all 

the traffic lights and stops signs. 
   It will start off with a pancake breakfast at 8:30 am at the Dunes Golf Course.. Then at 
9:00 am start lining cars up for the drive. The DRIVE is to Riverside Park where the cars 
are on display to the public until 3:00 pm. The Drive will start as usual at 1:00 pm. You will 
have to watch for other traffic cutting in as it is not a parade but just regular traffic. 

   The Marque for this year’s Drive is DODGE. Hope you can make it as lots of help is needed with 

the breakfast, registration, line-up and parking both at the Dunes and Riverside Park.  

   If you feel you can help in any way contact Dick 250 573 5740. 

Members are asked to bring cookies to be sold with the coffee. 
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 ¢ƘŜ ŜŘƛǘƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎŜƴƛƻǊǎΩ ƴŜǿǎǇŀǇŜǊΣ THE 
CONNECTOR, is interested in having someone from our Club 
providing her with a bi-monthly article on our members and 
their vintage cars.  This would entail writing a feature article 

every two months or so on one of our members and their current project and should 
include photos of both, I would presume.  If you are interested in doing this, Please give 
me a call at 250 573-5740 and I will provide further details.  Thank you Dick 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi Folks, 

This is a proposed bus trip to visit Reno and take in their 2018 Hot Nights & Swap Meet. 

There is two options possibilities: - Either 7 day or 8 day trips depending on what most people 

would want to have. [Details on next two pages.] 

I am asking people to contact me hupdave@gmail.com should you think you may be 

interested to find out if I should carry on with the proposal. We need a minimum of 32 people. 

Thanks Dave 

mailto:hupdave@gmail.com
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November 9, 2017 

 

Dave Dickinson 

4015 Davie Rd 

Kamloops, BC 

V2H 1K8 

 

Re: Vintage Car Club       Hot August Nights Reno, Nevada 2018 

 

Dear Dave 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to quote on your group tour to Reno, Nevada for Hot August Nights next year.  

 

Based on the information provided, I am pleased to provide you with the following quotes and options. 

 

It is important to note that the tour fares are quoted in Canadian dollars and there is no tax.  Sun Fun reserves the right 

to adjust the tour fare based on US exchange fluctuations up until one month prior to departure.  

 

Sun Fun Tours is proud to partner with Travel Guard / AIG Insurance and offers very competitive out of country 

medical and cancellation insurance as a package.  Rates are based on the traveler’s age, there is no medical 

questionnaire required and if purchased at time of deposit, the stability period for a pre-existing condition is waived. 

*some conditions apply.  As premiums will vary depending on the guest’s age, please call for a quote.  

 

Payment Details: 

Deposit:    $100 Upon Booking 

Final Payment:  Due June 21, 2018 

Cancellation Penalties: $25 Fee if cancelled prior to June 20, 2018 

    50% of tour fare if cancelled between June 21 and July 16, 2018 

    No refund if cancelled between July 17 and August 7, 2018 

 

Cancellation of tour in its entirety without penalty:  June 21, 2018 

 

Minimum number of guests to guarantee the tour: 32  

Maximum capacity of motorcoach: 52 

 

 

 

Page 1…/2 

   

                    Page 2 
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Option 1    7 Day / 6 Night Tour   August 8 – 14, 2018 

West Tower Fare Per Person  East Tower Fare Per Person 

Double  $1099  Double $999 

Triple $1079  Triple $979 

Single $1469  Single $1299 
 

Tour Inclusions: 

7 Days Deluxe Motorcoach Transportation originating in Kamloops 

6 Nights Accommodation 

1 Night B/W Sunridge Inn, Baker City, OR 

4 Nights Harrahs, Reno, NV 

1 Night Red Lion, Pendleton, OR 

Virginia City Day Trip 

Meals – 2 Continental Breakfasts  

          

Option 2   8 Day / 7 Night Tour     August 7 – 14, 2018 

West Tower Fare Per Person  East Tower Fare Per Person 

Double  $1149  Double $1099 

Triple $1129  Triple $1079 

Single $1519  Single $1429 
 

Tour Inclusions: 

8 Days Deluxe Motorcoach Transportation originating in Kamloops 

7 Nights Accommodation 

1 Night B/W Sunridge Inn, Baker City, OR 

5 Nights Harrahs, Reno, NV 

1 Night Red Lion, Pendleton, OR 

Virginia City Day Trip 

Meals – 2 Continental Breakfasts 

 

Harrahs:  located in the heart of downtown Reno, Harrahs offers seven dining choices, 60,000 sq ft casino with over 

700 slot machines and 928 guest rooms.  

 

The West Tower is located directly above the main casino and restaurants and is more recently renovated than the 

East Tower. 

 

At this time, space is not being held. If you would like to proceed with this tour, please advise as soon as possible.  

This is during high season so space and availability is very limited.  

 

I look forward to hearing from you Dave.  

 

Warm regards, Shelley Thiessen Vice President  

 

 

 
A Thought to Remember Until Next Time: -  

Stop trying to make everyone happy-You’re not tequila 


